RENTON

TECHNICAL
COLLEGE®
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING September 19, 2018
Board Room (I-202) / Professional Development 9:00 A.M.
Technology Resource Center (C-111) / Special Board Meeting 12:45 P.M.

BOARD RETREAT - Roberts Campus Center, Board Room I-202

BOARD PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT

The Board of Trustees engaged with Dr. McCarthy and Dr. Yvonne Terrell-Powell in a session on
Equity-Mindedness Leadership: Trustees Enhancing Relationships and Advancing Equity and
Inclusive Excellence.

SPECIAL BOARD MEETING

1.

CALL TO ORDER

The special meeting of the Board of Trustees was called to order at 12:49 p.m. by Board Chair
Entenman. A notation was made that a quorum was established, and Board Chair Entenman
led the flag salute.

ADOPTION OF MINUTES

Board Chair Entenman asked for corrections and/or additions to the following minutes:

July 24, 2018 special meeting

Trustee Page introduced a motion to approve the meeting minutes for the special meeting
held on July 24, 2018 as presented. Trustee Paimer seconded, and the motion carried.

COMMUNICATIONS

A. General Information/Intraductions Dr. McCarthy introduced Dr. Yvonne Terrell-

Powell from Edmonds Community College, who led the earlier professional development
session with Board members. Dr. McCarthy also introduced three members of the
current RFT e-Board: Rick Geist, legislative representative; Martha Chamberlin, personnel
representative; and Sheila May-Farley, president and thanked them for their {eadership.

Correspondence Board Chair Entenman shared local news highlights, with
the Board. Washington Monthly’s annual college Guide and Rankings were released
naming RTC as one of the best two-year colleges in the country! RTC’'s Medical Assistant
Program ranked number one, and Medical Coding ranked number two, with an overall
ranking of number two. The 2018 College Guide and Rankings can be found here:

- https://washingtonmonthly.com/2018college-guide?ranking=best-colleges-for-adult-

learners-two-year.

Comments from the Audience There were no comments from the audience

. Student Leadership Director Supinski informed the Board that a full

report would be included from Student Leadership in Qctober. The Transforming Lives
scholarship application memo will go out to students today and will follow the timeline
established and included with Board materials.
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